
          August 11,2021 

 

3909 Saint James Court 

Springfield, OH 45502 

 

Dear Representative Lipps: 

 

I’m reaching out to you to ask you to vote yes for HB 248 because I feel that Ohioans should have the 

freedom & right to be the final decision maker on any medical treatment or procedure, including 

whether to be vaccinated. I’m not against vaccinations I’ve been vaccinated against other diseases 

including both Hepatitis A & B because the line of work I done working around drug addicts. I have a 

problem with a vaccine that hasn’t been tested for any long term side effects. This vaccine from the time 

they started working on the Covid19 vaccine until the shots were administered into people was only 

approximately 9 months. The MRNA vaccines have never been used before & there a experimental gene 

therapy. I have researched vaccines & they usually take years to develop including watching for long 

term side effect data. My youngest son suffered a lifethreatening reaction to a vaccine that had been 

out for several years when he was a toddler & was unresponsive & was rushed by ambulance to 

Childrens hospital where he stayed for 2 days. As a parent it’s the scariest thing in the world when 

you’re kid is white as a ghost & in this state.  Between December 14th & August 6th over 13,000 deaths 

have been reported with this vaccine & 443,000 adverse reactions according to the VAERS system 

administered through the CDC. The VAERS is a voluntarily program but it’s also a felony to report a false 

report to this system. A 15 year old boy died in Colorado of a heart attack only days after taking this 

vaccine with no prior history of heart problems.  No public or private entity should put any Ohioan in the 

position of having to choose between their livelihood, or access to goods and services whether or not to 

get a vaccine. In the name of fairness, individual rights & the American way, PLEASE VOTE YES ON HB 

248! 

 

Sincerely 

 

Brian K. Latham 


